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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

  
7 May 2025 
 

 
 

 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 8 
April 2025. You requested the following:  

… copies of all submissions made in relation to the Taxation and the not-for-profit sector. 
Including if the submissions are made by non-natural persons their names should be made 
available. 

Inland Revenue officials are in the process of reviewing the submissions received on the proposed 
changes to the charities and not-for-profit sector, therefore, I am refusing your request for 
copies of all submissions under section 9(2)(f)(iv) of the OIA, to maintain the constitutional 
conventions for the time being which protect the confidentiality of advice tendered by minister 
and officials.  

Once Inland Revenue officials have concluded reviewing the submissions and discussed the 
findings with Ministers, these submissions will be published on Inland Revenue’s Tax Policy 
website (taxpolicy.ird.govt.nz), subject to redactions under the OIA. 

Inland Revenue received 904 submissions. Of these submissions, 2 were made anonymously, 
and 19 submitters requested that their names be withheld. Additionally, 78 submissions were 
made using a form created by a single organisation; for ease of collation, these submissions 
have been attributed to that organisation. 

I am releasing, enclosed as Appendix A, the name of 806 submitters.   

I am withholding the names the 19 submitters under the following sections of the OIA:  

• 9(2)(a) of the OIA – to protect the privacy of natural persons, and 
• 9(2)(ba)(ii) – to protect information which is subject to an obligation of confidence or 

which any person has been or could be compelled to provide under the authority of any 
enactment, where the making available of the information would be likely otherwise to 
damage the public interest. 

As required by section 9(1) of the OIA, I have considered whether the grounds for withholding 
the information requested is outweighed by the public interest. In this instance, I do not consider 
that to be the case. 
















































